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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, August 19th, 2010 for a Regular meeting at the administration building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Those also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Gary Kappeler, Secretary, and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.

Mr. Cowart opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Thompson not present during voting).

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve minutes for August 5th, 2010 meeting as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Thompson not present during voting).

Mrs. Thompson arrived at 9:10 AM.

Revaluation Update

Mrs. Duncan gave the board a list of 150 appeals that had been worked, 36 are ones that will be forwarded to the BOE, and 114, 21-day notices.

The board noted that each of the board members had previously stopped by to personally review each of these before the BOA scheduled meeting.

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to accept the 114, 21-day notices under the chief appraiser’s recommendation. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Thompson not present during voting).

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to accept the 36 appeals to be forwarded to the BOE upon the chief appraiser’s recommendation. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Thompson was not present during voting).

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that of the 72 appeals that the board voted on in July, where 21-day notices were sent to the property owner, only 15 of those were appealed again the others were resolved by the 21-day notice.

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that there were approximately 2472 meetings conducted with property owners.

Mrs. Duncan gave the board a handout of a request for proposal for a personal property audit for the board to review to get an idea of the process and the next steps the board may want to take.

Communication

Mr. Peck commended the chair of the board for his presentation of the GMASS invoice to the BOC.

The board opened the floor for public comment.

Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the regular called meeting at 9:37 A.M. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion passed by 5-0 consent.

The next regularly scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors will be Thursday September 2nd, at 9:00 A.M.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 

